
Minutes of Basin Villages Forum meeting Monday 19th November, 2018. St Georges 
Basin Community Centre, Meriton Street, St Georges Basin. Commenced 7.35 pm 

 
Welcome Clrs Gartner and Gash. 
23 present.  
Apologies: Ron Tomlin & Pam Wells. 
 
Meeting commenced with presentation 
by Cathy Bern & James Bonner, from 
Shoalhaven City Council, speaking on 
the proposed boarding house at 120 
Macleans Point Rd. They advised the 
DA has been ‘called in’. 
 
Forum write to a local community 
housing organisation, requesting 
recommendations how this should be 
managed if approved. 
 
Forum write to Shoalhaven City Council 
asking for automatic notification of 
changes to development applications, to 
be texted or emailed to people.  
 
 
Minutes of October meeting read out. 
Moved Narrell Brown 2nd Greg Edwards. 
 
Matter arising from Minutes. 
Bherwerre Wetland Art Launch.  
Noted that the ground frontage of the art 
installation needs tidying.  
- Forum write to Council requesting 
signage – “Bherwerre Wetland” be 
placed there.  
- Ask Bay & Basin Mens Shed (18 
Sanctuary Point Road) if they could 
construct the sign and request Council 
to donate the materials to the B&B 
Mens Shed if the shed members can do 
the job.  
 
Financial report  
• Cheque ac $165.38  
• Term Dep $3,288.68 
Total $3,454.06 

 Moved & 2nd Narrell & Maureen. 
 

Correspondence: List was read out. 
Matters arising: 
 
Electric vehicles charging stations:, 
Shoalhaven City Council is 
investigating/ drafting a policy on this. 
Query:  Who pays for the electricity? 
 
Feedback invited through Council 
website, on Shoalhaven Growth 
Management Strategy 2019-2041.  
Consultation closes 7 Dec.  There will 
also be drop-in style public consultation 
on Wednesday 28th November between 
3.30 and 6.30pm at Huskisson 
Community centre. 
 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS 
 
Letter required, to Vincentia Residents 
& Ratepayers Association (VRRA), with 
CC to Council, regarding VRRA 
becoming involved with proposed routes 
of potential paths through the Heritage 
Estates. The area of the Heritage 
Estates is one of the villages on St 
Georges Basin estuary, which is 
covered by Basin Villages Forum.  
Moved Chris grounds, 2nd Greg Owens. 
 
Forum Sec send letter to Hon Shelley 
Hancock, invite her every month, to 
come to our meetings. 
 
Huskisson Church: Advice was given of 
possible removal / demolition of the 
church in Huskisson, to make way for 
multistorey units. 
 
Meeting closed 9.35 


